全国重点省市高考预测试题精选





徐稼勋 等 编著



全国重点省市高考预测试题精选

G634416

英

语

徐稼勋鲁琦许晨辉张永吴锦丽金晓昌沙树斌陈立盛

编

CS268047

3

1-7

经济日报出版社

(京)新登字 102 号

责任编辑:门 睿 责任校对:王全义 是常见于果园第二一节已复制金

英 语

全国重点省市高考预测试题精选

徐稼勋 等编

经济日报出版社出版 (北京市崇文区龙潭西里 54 号) 新华书店北京科技发行所发行 北京仰山印刷厂印刷 787×1092 毫米 1/32 11.5 印张 250 千字

787×1092 毫米 1/32 11.5 印张 250 千字 1993 年 11 月第 1 版 1993 年 11 月第 1 次印刷 印数 1—10000 册

内容简介

应广大高中毕业生参加全国高考之急需,本书从各省市高考模拟测试题中,精选出19份英语试题(附参考答案),汇编成册。这些试题典范性、预测性强,可多角度、多层次地对考生进行有效的强化训练,使考生开阔视野、活跃思维,熟练掌握各类试题的解答技巧、增强在高考限定时间内准确、迅速解答一定难度、一定数量试题的应变能力。

本书还可供参加高中会考的学生,研究命题的教研员、家庭教师参考。

目 录

天津市	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	(1)
江苏省		(21)
福建省		(41)
北京市	西城区	(63)
北京市	海淀区	(85)
上海市	徐汇区	(107)
广州市	•••••	(132)
福州市	•••••	(150)
苏州市	•••••	(168)
武汉-市	•••••	(188)
成都市		(205)
哈尔滨	†	(223)
石家庄	†	(241)
南宁市	••••••	(258)
南昌市		(276)
兰州市	•••••••••••	(294)
桂林市	•••••	(311)
烟台市	••••••	(327)
徐州市		(345)

天 津 市

本试卷分第 I 卷(选择题)和第 II 卷(非选择题)两部分。 第 I 卷第 1 至 10 页。第 II 卷第 11 页。共 100 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

第 [卷(三部分,共85分)

第一部分(K)英语知识

KI. 语音和拼写知识(共10小题,计分5%)

A)观察所给单词的读音,从A、B、C、D中找出其划线部分与所给单词的划线部分读音相同的选项。

例:have

A. gave B. save C. hat D. made 答案是 C。

1. ocean

A. canal B. percent C. patient D. recent

2. catch

A. liberate B. shallow C. pacific D. water

3. journey

A. course B. pour C. labour D. learn

4. worthy

A. smoot	<u>h</u> B. he	eal <u>th</u> y	C. length	D. pa <u>th</u>
5. worry				
A. wonde	er B. so	orry (C. lonely	D. only
B)以下所	行给单词均	不完整,	从A、B、C、I	D中选出适当的
字母或字母组	合,使其完	整与正确	角。	
例:alr	dy			
A. ea	B. ee	C. ie	D. eu	A. the July
答案是A。				
6. pro	_ ciation			
A. nunn	B. nou	C. no	oun D. n	un
7 st	r nau	it .		
			D. c;0	
8. sep	_ r te	2		
. A. a;a	B. e;a	C.e;e	D.o;a	4-,
9.s	t			1911/1911
A. eu	B. iu	C. au	D. ui	
10. cur	S			
A. iou	B. ear	C. ier	D. ie	
K I. 单项填空	(共30小是	页,计分15	5%)	
从A、B、C	C、D 四个i	选项中,发	选出可以填入	入空白处的正确
答案。				
例:He is	in ou	r class.		
A. tall	B. taller	C. ta	llest D.	the tallest
答案是D。				
11. You s	eem	Better g	o to a docto	r. ***,
A. have a	fever	В	. fever	
• 2 •				

C. to look like a fever D. feverish
12. He suffered from heart-trouble, he worked
·hard. He devoted himself to the research work.
A. but and B. and but C. yet and D. and yet
13 When were you born?
I was born
A. in October the twelfth nineteen sixty-five
B. on October the twelfth nineteen sixty-fifth
C. on October the twelfth nineteen sixty-five
D. in nineteen sixty-five October the twelfth
14. We have made agriculture is the foundation (基
础)of the national economy (经济).
A. very clear that B. very clear it
C. it very clear that D. that very clear
15. You will soon the climate (气候)here.
A. get used to B. get to
C. get over D. get on with
16. My parents encouraged me to be a doctor, but I
A. didn't want B. was not enjoying
C. didn't want to D. didn't like
17. So far, she her holiday very much.
A. has not enjoyed B. was not enjoying
C. didnt't enjoy D. doesn't enjoy
18 Might I make the following suggestion?
Yes,
A. of course, you might B. you make it

C. you could D. of course, you may
19,I couldn't remember all the words.
A. As hard I tried B. Hard as I tried
C. As I tried hard D. No matter how I tried hard
20. Her father was tenant of
A. the…her B. a…him
C. ahis D. thethem
21 May I have a look at your recorder?
Certainly, but it's the same
A. with you B. as yours
C. to you D. like you
22 a book for \$1.56, the boy hurried home with
the44 cents.
A. Having bought…remaining
B. Having bought ··· remained
C. Bought…remaining
D. Buyingremained
23 My friend arrived last night. If he'd only let me
know, I'd him at the station.
A. meet B. have met
C. welcome D. had welcomed
24. We were all overjoyed at the news our team
had won.
A. which B. that C. whom D. what
25. She was at because of her new necklace.
A. praised B. terrified C. harmed D. stared

26. A lot of senior leaders to devote themselves to doing
some business, is really exciting.
A. it B. this C. which D. that
27. Seeing the girl in red coming in the lawyer his
seat immediately.
A. left from B. rose from C. seated D. raised from
28. At the school meeting, the subject master suggested
the teachers receive education to catch up with
the development.
A. farther…last B. farther…latest
C. further…last D. further…latest
29. Not having been there before he simply had no idea
about the place, is worth visiting.
A. what everyone says B. everyone says that
C. which everyone says D. everyone says this
30. A good deal of money on books.
A. has cost B. has been paid
C. has been spent D. has taken
31. Whom would you rather the washing-machine?
A. have repaired B. have repairing
C. have repair D. have to repair
32 I shouted at the top of my voice did he return
his head.
A. Not until B. When C. As soon as D. Until
33 What made Ruth go upset?
her new watch.

A. Lost B. Losing
C. Because of losing D. Since she lost
34. I can't understand at the poor child.
A. you to laugh B. you laugh
C. why laugh D. you laughing
35 We want to sit at the table near the window.
I'm sorry. but already.
A. nobody has taken it B. whoever will take it
C. it has been taken D. you may take it
36 How long may I the book?
Two weeks.
A. keep B. lend C. borrow D. return
37. The performance (演出) was wonderful any-
thing more exciting in my life I thought.
A. I never saw B. I would never see
C. I didn't see D. I had never seen
38 He is among the best football players in our
school.
oga ni sa ji kusif pirasata
A. So he is, and so you are B. So he is, and so are you
C. so is he, and so you are D. So is he, and so are you
39 people attended the lecture than I had expect-
ed.
A. Many B. Fewer C. Less D. Large number of
40 Here is a pair which fits.
Could I ?
6 •

A. dress it

B. try on them

C. try them on

D. put on it

第二部分(KU)英语知识综合运用

KU. 完形填空(共25小题,计分25%)

通读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后在41—65各题所给的四个选项中,选出一个最佳答案。

Old Sally Gibbs was a very strange woman. The fine house in which she had lived overlooked (俯视)a lovely valley, but she hardly ever went (41). Though a (42)looked after her, her only (43)companions (伙伴)were two cats for years she had (44) to see any to her relations as she felt (45)they were interested in (46)her money.

In this, she was (47). After her (48), the few relations she had, gathered at the house (49) Sally's lawyer read her will (遗嘱). They were all (50) that Sally had left a great fortune (财产) and they each demanded (51). This (52) to a violent argument (激烈的争论). In particular, they (53) about the house. Sally's nephew (侄子) felt that it should go to him as he was one of the few people who (54) to visit his old aunt (55) she cut herself (56) from her relations. Sally's cousin(表兄)(57) this (58) was an angry scene in the living room while they waited for the lawyer to (59). When the lawyer entered, the nephew said(60) that his aunt had probably left hundreds of (61). The lawyer did not even (62) at this and asked them all to sit down. He began to read the

will in a solemn (严肃) voice. Sally had indeed been very (63), (64) she had left the whole of her fortune to (65).

41. A. over

B. out

C. off

D. away

42. A. grandson

B. daughter

C. nephew

D. servant

43. A. real

B. true

C. bitter

D. famous B. refused

44. A. agreed

C. liked

D. loved

45. A. that

B. what all

C. that all

D. all what

46. A. enjoyed

B. cared for

C. admired

D. was

47. A. right

B. wrong

C. mistaken

D. good

48. A. died

B. dying

C. death

D. being dead

49. A. hearing

B. and heard

C. heard

D. to hear

50. A. believed

B. sure

C. thought

D. surprised

51. A. a share

B. a few

C. their own choice D. their own honour

52. A. belonged B. was made

D. led

C. caused

B. disagreed 53. A. moved C. quarrelled D. scolded 54. A. were about B. used C. would use D. were B. since 55. A. when C. before D. because B. away 56. A. off C. with D. of 57. A. stuck to B. agreed to C. replied to D. was against 58. A. and there B. and that C. but there D. but here 59. A. decide B. arrive D. be asked C. be invited 60. A. excitedly B. shyly C. jokingly D. cheerfully 61. A. dollars B. pounds D. debts C. money B. smile 62. A. look C. shout D. glare 63. A. poor B. healthy C. rich D. wealth B. And 64. A. So C. But D. Otherwise B. her cousin 65. A. her nephew C. her servants D. her two cats

第三部分(U)英语应用

UI.阅读理解(共20小题,计分40%)

阅读下列短文,并做每篇后面的题目,从四个选项中,选出能回答所提问题或完成所给句子的最佳答案。

A

Mrs Williams lived in a small street in London, and now she had a new neighbour. Her name was Mrs Briggs, and she talked a lot about her expensive furniture(家俱), her beautiful carpets (地毯) and her new kitchen.

"Do you know?" she said to Mrs Williams one day, "I've got a new dishwasher. It washes the plates and glasses and knives and forks beautifully."

"Oh?"Mrs Williams answered, "And does it dry them and put them in the cupboard, (碗橱)too?"

Mrs Briggs was surprised. "Well," she answered, "the things in the machine are dry after an hour, but it doesn't put them away, of course."

"I've had a dishwasher for twelve and a half years,"Mrs Williams said.

"Oh. "Mrs Briggs answered. "And does yours put the things in the cupboard when it has washed them?" she laughed cruelly.

"Yes, he does," Mrs Williams answered. "He dries the dishes and puts them away."

66. Who seemed to be always showing off (炫耀)?

- A. Mrs Williams was. B. Mrs Briggs was.
- C. Both Mrs Williams and Mrs Briggs were.
- D. Neither Mrs Williams nor Mrs Briggs was.
- 67. Mrs Briggs got a new
- A. washing-machine. B. servant to wash dishes.
- C. washer-woman. D. machine for washing up.
- 68. "The things in the machine are dry after an hour, but it doesn't put them away, of course. "Here "put them away" means
- A. put them in the usual place.
- B. throw them away.
- C. give them away. D. put them down.
- 69. Which of the following is true?
- A. Mrs Williams' dishwasher is the better of the two.
- B. Mrs Briggs' dishwasher is the better of the two.
- C. Mrs Williams had no such a dishwasher as Mrs Briggs did.
- D. Mrs Briggs is richer than Mrs Williams.
- 70. The best title for this passage should be
- A. Mrs Briggs' New Dishwasher.
- B. Mrs Williams' Old Dishwasher.
- C. Two Dishwashers. D. Whose Is the Better.

В

Fame (名声) troubled Marie Curie and also her husband, because science was their world and in this world of science fame and honour to persons had no value. One day,

when a writer for a newspaper tried to ask Marie about herself and her thoughts and her beliefs, she answered him, "In science we must be interested in things, not in persons." Much of the real character and spirit of this unusual woman is found in these few words, which she was later often to repeat. One evening, at a big party, a friend asked her if she would like to see the King of Greece, who was also a guest. She answered in her simple manner, "I do not see the value of it. "Then, seeing that she had hurt the feelings of her friend, she quickly added, "But... but... of course, I shall do whatever you please. Just as you please."

- 71. What was valuable to Marie Curie?
- A. Science and research. B. Fame and honour.
- C. Character and spirit. D. Persons and things.
- 72. The writer for a newspaper was interested in
- A. things.

B. Marie Curie.

C. Marie's husband.

D. persons.

- 73. Why did marie Curie's friend suggest she meet the King of Greece? Because her friend
- A. came from Greece. B. was an official.
- C. enjoyed meeting great persons.
- D. knew the King of Greece well.
- 74. What do you think might have happened between Marie Curie and the King of Greece?
- A. The King was angry with Marie Curie.
- B. For the sake of (为起见)her friend, Marie Curie
- · 12 ·